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From the Chair of the Parish Council
I am hoping that this message reaches everybody within our Parish and you are all in good health in these difficult times which seem to be changing almost day by day, although we still seem to be living in a slightly odd outside world and being told that we should still  be extremely cautious of the contacts we meet, and that we should all be prepared for yet another peak of infection to come as the shorter days and cooler or colder weather approaches, I’m sure we must all remain optimistic and continue to look forward to better times when face masks and sanitizer are no longer required which I’m sure will come very soon and this will be a distant but unwanted memory.
The Parish still seems to be functioning reasonably well with minor events such as the occasional tree down across roads which we the Parish Council are informed that we will shortly be having a visit from the County tree experts to ensure that all trees within the parish and in particular are at the road side are safe whilst they will be identifying who has responsibility for those trees and if unsafe will contact the owners responsible and make good the understandings and responsibilities of those responsible.
Speedwatch at the moment is still very much dormant but will become active in the very near future and will give us the ability to tackle the problem that exists within our Parish 30 mph zones. On a more pleasant note it has been muted at this stage that a celebration of freedom may be marked perhaps within our Village, but still remains very much of a distant thought perhaps. 




We have been  planning our next Parish Council meeting over the last few days and although cannot find shelter for the same meeting or meetings for the foreseeable future in our Village Hall at this time because of Covid restrictions etc, however the Church have very kindly offered us their roof as our next meeting venue on the 21st July starting at 19.00hrs, members of the public will be welcome and should they have any items of interest will be given the opportunity to express those items at the appropriate time. We have the pleasant task of bringing on board two new members one of which is Liz Muggleton who was Co-opted onboard at our last meeting but needs still to sign acceptance etc. as it was a zoom meeting, the other who we are hoping to join us is John Waits who seems to be very enthusiastic to join us and will also be (subject to acceptance of the meeting) Co-opted as a Council member.
At our last meeting we were very pleased to have Duncan Baker MP join us at our zoom meeting and gave us some useful tips and information on the Covid situation etc in our area, he does ask that we may keep him informed of happenings within the Parish and although I have asked him to join us at our future meeting has declined as he has a very full agenda but asks to be kept up to speed. Please , at any time if you have any questions of items of interest  telephone me of email and I will answer  to the best of my ability.





Last but by no means the very least…. We once again are in need of another additional member of our Parish Council as we have received the resignation of Francis Walsh after some time of positive input to the Council, we thank him for his help and assistance and wish him well for the future. 
If any person should wish to join us as a Councillor then please contact myself or Sarah Hayden our Parish Clerk for further details.
Steve Dye 
Parish Council Chairman. 
Tel. 07760 107357
 
 
